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As an OBGYN physician, I am privileged to care for persons in some of the more 

vulnerable and critical moments in their lives. I am proud to provide this in a state that 

is committed to ensuring access to vital care and opens its doors to persons from out 

of state who are forced to travel due to increasingly restrictive policies and resulting 

gaps in access to treatment and care.  I offer this testimony in order to affirm the 

notion that patient care is the realm of the patient and their physician and that 

politicians and special interest groups lack the perspective and expertise to safely 

dictate what care is critical, essential, or appropriate. I fully and unreservedly offer my 

full support for HB 2002. 


